
 

March 31, 2023 

The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chair 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for Cloverfield Services Center Interim Housing Program 

Renovations in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is The People 

Concern, located at 2116 Arlington Avenue Suite 100, Los Angeles, CA 90018. This project 

will fund renovations to two interim housing programs in Santa Monica run by the People 

Concern. The Cloverfield Services Center, which houses the programs, helps individuals who 

are traditionally hard-to-reach and sometimes apprehensive about receiving care gain access 

to: shelter, income assistance, workforce development services, and affordable housing 

placement services. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because more than 90 

percent of the clients served at Cloverfield Services Center live with mental illness or co-

occurring disorders and approximately 50 percent are struggling to overcome addiction to 

alcohol and drugs. The ultimate goal of this project is to better enable the Cloverfield Services 

Center to find permanent housing for our community's most vulnerable individuals and help 

them maintain an independent and healthy lifestyle. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(4). 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. 

Sincerely, 

 

Ted Lieu 

Member of Congress 


